March 7, 2013

IN THE MATTER OF:

Reconsideration of the Final Decision
Rendered in Docket Number 12-31748-CON

Greenwich Hospital and
Yale-New Haven Hospital

To:  Jennifer L. Groves, Esquire
Updike, Kelly & Spellacy, P.C.
One Century Towner
265 Church Street
New Haven, CT 06510

Dear Attorney Groves:

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH
Office of Health Care Access

Notice of Reconsideration Decision
Office of Health Care Access
Docket Number 13-31748-RCN

Reconsideration of Final Decision for the
Establishment of Elective Angioplasty Program
at Greenwich Hospital

This letter will serve as notice of the Response to Petition of Greenwich Hospital and Yale-New
Haven Hospital to the Office of Health Care Access for reconsideration of the above matter, as
provided by Section 4-181b, C.G.S. On March 7, 2013, the response to petition of Greenwich
Hospital and Yale-New Haven Hospital was rendered. A copy of the response to the petition of
Greenwich Hospital and Yale-New Haven Hospital is attached hereto for your information.

By Order of the
Office of Health Care Access
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Kimberly R. Martone
Director
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IN THE MATTER OF:

A Certificate of Need Application by Docket Number: 13-31748-RCN
Greenwich Hospital and Yale New Haven Hospital
Response to Petition Request for Reconsideration

RESPONSE TO PETITION OF GREENWICH HOSPITAL
AND YALE NEW HAVEN HOSPITAL

On January 31, 2013, the Office of Health Care Access (“OHCA™) denied the Certificate
of Need (“CON™) application of Greenwich Hospital and Yale New Haven Hospital
(“Applicants”) under Docket Number 12-31748-CON to establish and operate an elective
angioplasty program at Greenwich Hospital pursuant to Conn. Gen. Stat. § 19a-639. On
February 15, 2013, the Applicants filed a Petition requesting that OHCA reconsider the
above decision.

After careful consideration, OHCA has decided to not reconsider its final decision
rendered on January 31, 2013, under Docket Number 12-31748-CON.
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Date / Lifa A. Davis, MBA, BSN, RN
Deputy Commissioner
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